7th July, 1991.

Dear Mr Webb,

Thanks ever so much for your info and booklets, I hope you don't mind, but I photocopied your "What is NCROPA" leaflet to send out with the contact club mag, as it was going out the same day as I got your info, and I did'nt have time to ask you! So hopefully you should be getting applications from all over the country soon!

I also "log on" to a couple of Bulletin Boards, which you access by the phone and computer, they have adult area's for sexy stories and stuff, and apparently the Home Office have started annoying them now! I've put NCROPA's address on the BB, and there's been lots of interest! Most of the people that use the BB are quite high up in computer companies, finacial service companies etc, and are well educated intelligent people, and they are disgusted with the way that the Home Office and police are behaving about the OP act, so again hopefully you should be getting quite a bit if support from there, and it will be spread to all of the hundreds of BB's in the country. I know that Simon Patten, who runs the BB will be writing to you, as he feels very strongly about it.

If theres any other way I can help please let me know! I can't donate a lot of money I'm afraid, cos I'm only a trainee beautician at the mo, but I don't mind spending time if I can be of help!

I'm sending for the reports as I want to put them in the next contact club newsletter, I don't think enough people know just how much power the police etc. have got, or what stupid laws have been passed in their name.

RECEIVED 9 JUL 1991

Anyway, I know you must be busy so I'll keep it short, I think it's great the way you've kept fighting all this time, I hope I can get more people of my age to join in, cos it's our future freedom too!

yours sincerely,

Jamelan Cleffon